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JMD/esr
November 15, 1962

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

o CASE No._2676
Q‘F » : Order‘No. R—g?‘i Z >/

APPLICATION OF GULF OIL CORPORATION
FOR AN UNORTHODOX LOCATION, DUAL _
COMPLETION, AND NON-STANDARD PRORA~-

) TIOﬁ)pNIT, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on ,
October 24 , 196E at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before _Elvis A. Utz
Examiner duly appointed by the 0il Conservation Commission of New
Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission,® in accordance
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

.NOW, or this ‘day of November , 1962, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the application, the
evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner,
Elvis A. Utz . and being fully advised in the premises,
FINDS:

(1) That due public rotice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Gulf Oil Corporation, seeks permis-
sion to complete its Lillle Well No. 3, located 2310 feet from
the North line and 330 feet from the West line of Section 23,.
Towasnip zZ4 SOqth, Kange 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico,

as a dual completion (conventional) to produce oil from the

- Fowler-Fusselman Pool through 2 1/2-inch tubing and teo—psoduce.

-o*& from the Fowler-Ellenburger Pool through a parallel étring'

] _ A - S PO
of 2-inch tubing g e Sose5 bl Bz ashiend &m,,.

R i~ i [
41HnA4qﬂu‘1252. 5EFZ5
(3) That t mechanics of thé proposed dual completion are
feasible and in accord with good conservation practices.
(4) That the applicant further seeks approval of a non-
standard location in the Fowler~Ellenburger Poolas its Lillie

Well No. 3 is not located within 150 feet of the center of
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either the northwest or southeast quarter of a governmenta%asectio$

] ‘ !
|

and therefore will not comply with the well location requirements
of the Speoial Rules and Regulations governing the Fowler-Ellenburger
Pool.

(5) That the applicant proposes to dedicate the §W7ZfNW/4 of
Section 23, Township 24 South, Range 37 East, NMFM, Lea County,‘Newa
Mexico;t he subject we s a non—standard/proration unit;os'zz*

(6) That the Commission has taken administrative notice of

;; ‘ the evidence presented to the Commission in Case No. 2556 concern-
L ing productive acreage in Section 23, Township 24 South, Range 37
East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

(7) That the evidence establishes that the SW/4 NW/4 of Sec-
tion 23, Township 24 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New
Mexico, is productive of oil from the Fowler-Ellenburger Oil Pool.

(8) That approval of the subject application will prevent
economic loss caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells, and

will not impair correlative rights provided the SW/4 Nw/4 of

Section 23, Township 24 South, Range 37 East is dedicated to the
Lillie Well No. 3, and/that one-half the normal 80-acre unit allow-

able is assigned thereto.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, Gulf Oil Corporation, is hereby
authorized to complete its Lillie Well No. 3, located 2310 feet
from the North line and 330 feet from the West line of Section

23, Township 24 sSouth, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New

the Fowler-Fusselman Pool through 2 1/2-inch tubing and 30—9!0dﬂ§6!
e4+> from the Fowler-Ellenburger Pool through a parallel string of

2-inch tubin “b‘(‘“ "‘ t MAat
q :c g;“‘r o g g575 5_“,. ‘7 |
That the a plicant Gulf 0il Corporation, is here
& OWe i;i‘t ‘n fhe Fow/er- illcbina’.l-’.é

authorized togieeete its Lillie Well No. 3,at a non-standard

fov sald

locatio:.zalo feet from the North line and 330 feet from the

! West line of Section 23, Township 24 South, Range 37 East, NMPM,

/| NMPM;-bea~County;-New-Mexiece

]
H
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!
i
!
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! Lea County, New Mexico.

, , Mexico. as a dual completion (conventional) to produce o0il from
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of

(3) That a 40-acre non-standard/broration unit consisting of
the SW/4 NW/4 of Section 234‘3pwnship 24 south, Range 37 East,
NMPM, [ Lea Couﬁ%y, New exico, is hereby approved and dedicated to
the Lillie Well No. 3 located 2310 feet from the North line and
330 feet from the West line of said Section 23. PT“L

(4) That one-half the normal 80—ac£gvunit allowableAis U
hereby assigned to the 40-acre non-standard proration unit set
out above.

(5) /That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated. ’
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Cil Conservetion Commission

State of New Mexico

Post Office Box 871 Re: Application of Gulf 0il Corporation

Santa Fe, New Mexico for an Exception to the Fowler-
Ellenburger Pool Rules and Approval
of & Dual Completion for its Lillie

Gentlemen: Well No. 3, Lea County, New Mexico

Gulf 0il Corporation respectfully requests an exception to the
Fowler-Ellenburger Pool Rules and approval of a dual completion for its ILillie
Well No. 3 in the Fowler-Fusselmsn and Fowler-Ellenburger Pools, Lea County,

New Mexico. In Case No. 2556, the Commission issued Order No. R-227Th on July 10,
1962, which, although it denied an 80-acre allocation to the subject well,
expressly retained jurisdiction over the matter for the entry of such further
orders as may be deemed necessary. Applicant now seeks the approval of a 40-
acre allocation to._{its Lillie Well No. 3. It is requested that this matter be
get for Exeminer Hearing at an early date. )

In support of this application the following facts are submitted:

(1) Appliéaﬁt\‘?s Iillie Well No. 3, located 2310 feet from the north line
. and 330 feet from the west line of Section 23, Township 2 South, Range 37
Esat, Lea County, New Mexico, is now completgd in the Fowler~-Fusselman Peol.
(2) Applicent proposes to deepen the above well to the Ellenburger formation
and dually complete gefid well in the Fusselman and Ellenburger formations.

(3) Applicant proposes to produce this well in the Fowler-Ellepburger Fool
under an exception to the portion of the existing pool rules, which
provide that the well be located within 150 feet of the center of either
the Wi/4 or SE/4 of & govermmental quarter-section.

(k) Applicant proposes to dedicate 40 acres consisting of the SW/k Wi/k of
Section 23 to said Ellenburger well with the allowable established in
accordance with 80-acre proportional factors as provided in Rule 505(b)
of the Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

SISV
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. «iCONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY

FAIR BUILDING
FT. WORTH 2, TEXAS

R. G. PARKER
REGIONAL MANAGER OF PRODUCTION

SOUTHWESTERN REGION Octoher 19 R 1962

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: AMr, A. L., Porter, Jr., dember and Secretary

Case 2676 -/Application of
i orporation For
Permission To Complete Its
Lillie Well No. 3 in the
Ellenburger at:an Unorthodox
Location 2310 Fect From
North Line and 330 Feet
- From West .-l.ine,  Section 23
Township <4 South, Range
37 East, Lea County,
New Mexico

Gentlemen:

The above referenced case has been set for hearing on Docket
31-62 on October 24, 1962 at 9:00 A.M.

Continental 0il Cmmpany has interpreted the available data
to indicate that only the west half of the northwest quarter of Section
23 is productive of 0il and gas in the Ellenburger Formation. The north
half of said northwest quarter is now allocated to Well No. 1 on Gulf's
lease. In the above referenced application, applicant proposes to
dedicate 40 acres comprising the southwest quarter of said northwest
quarter to its Well No. 3, thereby resulting in a total allocgtion to
that lease nf 120 acres.

Continental 0il Company respectfully requests that the Com-
mission deny the above referenced application. If, however, the Com-
mission should see fit to grant the applicant to complete its well in

“the Ellenburger Formation at this location, it is further requested

that the total allowable be granted to the lease be limited to that

PI ONETERI NG I N PETROLEUM PROGRESS S I N CE

A6 7 &

e et ke
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New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Page 2

proportion of a regular 80-acre allowable which the productive acreage
bears.to 80 acres.

Yours very triuly,

RGP-SL
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'BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION ]

OF GULF OIL CORPORATION FOR AN |

UNORTHODOX LOCATION, AND A DUAL ] ,
COMPLETION OF ITS LILLIE WELL NO. ] No. 2676
3 IN THE FOWLER-FUSSELMAN AND ]
FOWLER~ELLENBURGER POOLS, LEA ]

COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. ]

ENTRY OF APPEARANCE

The undersigned, Atwood & Malone of Roswell, New Mexico,

a firm of attorneys all of whose members are duly licensed to practice

" law in the State of New Mexico, hereby enters its appearance as local

counsel with Guy Buell, of the Texas Bar, appearing for Pan American

Petroleum Corporation in said cause.

DATED at Roswell, New Mexico this 18th day of October,

i962.

ATWOOD & MALONE

E?’%{ L NReloue

Posi Cilice Drawer 700
Roswell, New Mexico

/
-
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JEFF o.ATWOOD (18831960}

CHARLES F.MALONE

ATWOOD & MALON E ROSS L.MALONE

LAWYER s ~ RUSSELL D. MANN
[
(AR * o

h P
Py

3

PAUL A.COOTER

BoB F. TURNER
ROBERT A.JOHNSGN
P. O. DRAWER 700

TELEPHONE 505 a22-6221
SECURITY NATIONAL BANK BUILDING

ROSWELL ,’NEW MEXICO

Octoter 18, 1962

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
State Land Office Building

Post Office Box 871 _

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Docket of October 24, 1962
Case No. 2676

Gentlemen:

We enclose herewith our Entry of Appearance as local
counsel for Pan American Petroleum Corporation in

Case No.

2676 on the Docket of the Oil Conservation

Commission for October 24, 1962.

RLM:ps
cc: wi2

encl.

Very truly gours,

J. K. Smith, Esquire

Pan American Petroleum Corp.
Oil and Gas Building

Fort Worth, Texas
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DISTRICT EXPLORATION o September 21, 1962

i L MANAGER
B H M. . Taylor
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MANAGER
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0il Conservation Commission

State of Rew Mexico

§ Post Office Box 871 Re: Application of Gulf 0il Corporation
Santa Fe, New Mexico for sn Exception to the Fowler-

: Ellenburger Pool Rules and Approval
: of a Dual Completion for its Lillie
Gentlemen: Well No. 3, Lea County, New Mexico

§ Gulf 0il Corporation respectfully requests an exception to the
Fowler-Ellenburger Pool Rules and approval of a dual completion for ite Lillie
Well No. 3 in the Fowler-Fusselman and Fowler-Ellenburger Pools, Lea County,

New Mexico. In Case No. 2556, the Commission issued Order No. R-227L4 on July 10,
' 1962, which, although it denied an 80-acre allocaticn to the subject well,
expressly retained jurisdiction over the matter for the entry of such further
orders es may be deemed necessary. Applicant now seeks the approvel of a 4O-
acre allocation to 1ts Lillie Well No. 3. It is requested that this matter be
set for EZxaminer Hearing at an early date.

In support of this application the following facts are submitted:

U o e 8 P e e A BTN i R e R A

(l) Applicant's Iillie Well No. 3, located 2310 feet from the north linpe
and 330 feet from the west line of Section 23, Township 24 South, Range 37
East, lea County, New Mexico, 1s now completed in the Fowler-Fusselman Pool.

{2) Applicant proposes to deepen the above well to the Ellenburger formation
and dually complete said well in the Fusselman and Ellenburger formations.

(3) Applicant proposes to produce this well in the Fowler-Ellenburger Pool
under an exception to the portion of the existing pool rules, which
provide that the well be located within 150 feet of the center of either
the WW/4 or SE/k of a governmental quarter-section.

(%) Applicant proposes to dedicate 40 acres consisting of the SW/4 Ni/k of
Section 23 to said Ellenburger well with the allowable established in
accordance with 80-acre proportional factors as provided in Rule 505(b)
of the Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

S AT v




0il Conservation Commission -2- September 21, 1962

(5) All offset operators to Gulf's Lillie Lease have been furnished a copy
of this application.

Respectfully submitted,

GULF OIL CORPORATION

W. §. Haphoens
W. B. Hopkins

JHH:dch

ce: KFew Mexico 0il Conservation Commission -
Post Office Box 2045
Hobbs, New Mexico

Pan American Petroleum Corporation
Post Office Box 1410
Fort Worth, Texas

Delhi-Taylor 0il Corporation
823 Corrigan Tower
-Dallas, Texas
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Approximate new T 10,100'

PROPOSED MECBANICAL INSTALLATION
DUAL COMPLETION
LILLIE WELL NO.

OUNTY, NEW MEXICO
GULF OIL CORPORATION

FOWLER FUSSEIL.!EQ:AANE FOWLER ELLENBURGER OIL POOLS
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ROSWELL PRODUCTION DISTRICT

W. B. Hopkins ) : .
DISYRICIPMANAGER . Aprll 6, 1965

M. t. Taylor

DISTRICY PRODUCTION

MANAGER
F. O. Mortiock

DISTRICT EXPLORATION

MANAGER
H. A. Rankin

DISTRICT SERVICES MANAGER.

P. O. Drawer 1938
Roswell. New Mexico 88201

83 fipp

Oil Conservation Camission

State of New Mexico i/
Post Office Box 2088 7 ﬂkﬁ”
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 i A

Re: Application of Gulf OilfCorporation for Reopening of
Cases No. 2556 an 2676 on the Basis of New Evidence
and to Reconsider icant's Request for Attributing
80 Acres to its Iillie Well No. 3, Fowler Ellenburger -
Pool, lea County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Gulf Oil Corporation respectfully requests that an Examiner %
E Hearing be scheduled to consider the subject application on the basis '
1 of new evidence.

Appiicant will request that a full 80-acre allowable covering
the 8/2 WW/4 Section 23, Township 24 South, Range 37 East, Lea County,
New Mexico, be approved for the Lillie Well No. 3, located 330 feet
from the west line and 2310 feet from the north line of this Section 23.

Applicant further believes that this application for a new
bearing is in the interest of conservation and the protection of
correlative rights.

Respectfully submitted,

GULF OIL CORPORATION
-
75
g
M. I, Tayl

JHH ::ers

cc: HNew Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Post Office Box 1980
" Hobbs, New Mexico 882440

DOCKET MAILED




GOVERNOR
EOWIN L. MECHEM
CHAIRMAN

State of Nefn Wexics
© il Eonservation Commigsion

LAND COMMISSIONER ) y A STATE GEOLOGIST

3
R. 5. JOWNNY WALKER i A, L. PORTER, JR.
MEMBER \ 5 ' SECALTARY - DIRECTOR :

». O, BOX L 1A
SANTA FE

Movemberxr 21, 1962

wr. Bill Kastler Re: Case No. 2626
\ Gulf Oil Corporation order Fo.__R-2374 -
1’ Box 669 ‘ Applicants
3 soswell, New Mexico  DOCKET MAILED
,W
Date_ 2=~ S4S

Dear 8ir: ﬂ

Enclosed herewith are twe copies of the abovo-refcrcncod
Cosmission order rocontly-~entorod in the subject case.

et 3 e TN L

Very truly yours.

P o

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
gecretary-Director

ir/
Carbon copY of order also sent to:

Bobbs 0CC x

Artesia OCC

_Azt.c‘occ

OTHER Mr. Guy Busll (Pan American) DOCKET MAILED

A e




BEFORE THE OIL COMSBERVATION COMMISSION

OF TEE STATE OF MNEW MBXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HRARING
CAILED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

| COMMISSION OF MEW NMEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CORBIDERING:

CASE ¥o. 2676
Order No. R+2374

APPLICATION OF GULF OXL CORPORATION

FOR AN UVNORTHODOX LOCAYION, DUAL
COMPLETION, AND NON-STANDARD FROBRA-
TION YNIT, LEA COUNTY, REW MEXXCO.

AX_SHA. CONUEASION:

This cause came O for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
Octobex 34, 1962, at Samta Fe, Nevw Nexico, befoxe Rivis A. Utx,

| Baaraiaer nmmmmmznczm
Mamico,

to as the “"Commission,” ian accordance
Reyulations

sefexxed
uumouuumwmm

L

”.QM-Z t mo:m 1962, the Commission,
ammn =g ceagidered the applicatiom, the

m.wmmmum

¢

nma.m. and being fully advised imn the premises,

(1) Yt due notice having beer given as reguirsd
Lane, il.)ctllllltﬂl jurisdiction of this cause and the -un;.ﬁi

matter thegeof.

(2) *het the spplicant, Guif 011 ; Seoks pesxmis-
siam &9 its killite Well No. 3, logated 2310 feat from
the Berth and 330 feot from the West line of Sectiom 23,

Tovmship 34 South, Range 37 East, ENPM, Iesa
ual-lmt&um ‘to prodwse ol
Fowlon-Fusaelnen

» Mow Maxico,

{3) That the mechanics of the proposed dunl completiom are
cemservatioa yractic

. feasible and in accord with good o8 .
{4) TThat the further sechn of a nom~
looatisn in MWMI as its Lillie

! well Mo. 3 is mot located withinm 150 feet o!mm:-otuﬂutg

mm«-mtmoz-gwmuxm
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i e
| CASE Mo. 2676

. Oxdexr Mo. R-2374

il
»

i

fxom the Boxth line and 330 feet tre-
| amico, as & dusl cempletion

! section and therefore will not co-ply with the well location

ts of the Special Rules and Regulations governing the

requirements
Fowler-Ellemdurger Pool,

(5) That the applicant proposes to dedicate the 3W/4 M/4
of Section 13, Towmship 24 South, Range 37 East, MNPM, lLea County,
New Mexice, to the subject well as a non-standard oil proration
unit in the Fowler-Ellemburger Oil Peocl.

(6) That the Commission has takea administrative notice of

the evideace presented to the Commission in Case No. 235356 concern~

ve acreage in Sectiom 23, Towmship 34 South, Range 37
Esst, NNPN, Iea County, Mew Mexico.

(7) That the ovidence estadlishes that the 5W/4 WW/4 of
Section 23, Townshipy 24 South, Range 37 Bast, WM, Lea County,
m luiao. is productive of oil from the Fowler-Ellemburger

Pooi.

{8) That approval of the subject application will preveant
egomomic leas cawSed 5y Ths Gxilling of wmmecessary wells, and
will met impair correlative rights provided the SW/4 NW/4 of
Soction 13, Towaship 24 sSouwth, Range 37 East is dedicated to
the Liliie Well ¥Wo. 3, and provided one-half the normal 80-acre
wnit allowable is aaazigned thereto.

r e SUNBESARR mﬂ.

(1) That the applicant, Gulf lcecponuon. is hereby
authoxized to esomplete its Lillia Nell Ho. %, lanated 2310 faet
the West line of section

23, Towmship 24 sowth, Range 37
(comven! )tometlzm

mmwm-mxw 1/2 mmmm
rowlaxr~Ellepburger Pecl through a )u:au. muq £ 2-inch tub-
m.mzuummto achieved by means of a2 packer

at appromimatsly 9575 feet.
(2) That the applicaat, Oulf O0il Corpozatiom, is heredy

muumwxuuxmmu 3 in the Fowler-
Rllenburger Pool st 2 nem-standard lecatiom !o: aupoo zno
fest fxom the North line and 330 feet fyom the West lime o

section 23, Towmship 24 sSouth, Range 37 East, llrll,mcouty.
Bew Maxico.

{3) That a 40-acre nom-standard oil proratiom umit com-
sisting of the 3W/4 Wi/4 of Sectiom 23, Township 24 South, Range
37 Rast, BN, Fowler- Pool, Lea Commty, New Mexico,

is heveby approved amd dedicated to the Lillie Well No. 3 3 located |

2310 feet from the Norxrth line smd 330 feet from the West line of

: sald Sectiom 23.

i
|
|
i
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CASE Mo, 2676
Oxder MO, R-2374

(4) That ome-half the normal 80-acre unit allowable for
the Powlar-Ellenburger Pool is hexeby assigned to the 40-acre
non-gtandaxd proration unit set ocut abowve.

(S} That jurisdictiom of this cause is retained for the
entry of swch further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

' DONE at Samta Fe, New Mexico, on the day amd year hereim~-
above designated.

STATE OF MEW MEXICO
OIk CONSERVATION COMMISSION

;\J/‘*’——*

EDVEN L. NECHEM, Chairmen

Lacccr e —

'x.s.mm 2

YVEezZ>

L, PORTER, Jx., Mesber & Secretary

eax/




Docket No. 12-65

e

'DOCKET: _EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY ~ APRIL 28, 1965

9 A. M, ~ OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE IAND OFFICE BUILDING -~ SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

- The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or
Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3217: (Continued from the March 10, 1965 examiner hearing)

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation
Commission upon its own motion to permit $§. S. Sutton, dba
Eddy 0il Company and all other interested parties to show
cause why the Eddy 0il Company Stanolind-State Wells Nos. 1

"and 2, located in Units G and J, respectively, of Section 36,

" Township 19 South, Range 30 East, Eddy County, New Mexico,
should not be plugged in accordance with a Commission approved
plugging program.

CASE 3240: -Application of Gulf 0il Corporation for a unit agreement,

f Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks approval of the Central Drinkard Unit Area
comprising 2,600 acres, more or less, of State and Fee lands
in Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 3241: Application of Gulf 0il Corporation for a waterflood project,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in the

! ) Drinkard Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, in its Central Drinkard

‘ 3 Unit Area by the injection of water into the Drinkard formation

: through six wells in Sections 28, 29, and 32, Township 21 South,

Range 37 East.

CASE 2676: In the matter of the application of Gulf Cil Corporation to

(Reopened) reopen Case No. 2676 to reconsider applicant's request that a
full 80-acre proration unit comprising the S/2 NW/4 of Section
23, Township 24 South, Range 37 East, Fowler Ellenburger Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico, be approved for applicant’s Lillie
Well No. 3 located 2310 feet from the North line and 330 feet
from the West line of said Section 23.

CASE 3242: Application of Austral 0il Company Incorporated, for an un-
orthodox location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant,

: in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to the well

] location requirements for the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool for its

Bunny et al Well No. 1 at an unorthodox location 1040 feet

from the South line and 1190 feet from the Bast line of Section

10, Township 27 North, Range 9 West, San Juan County, New

Mexico.

PO

P e
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Examiner Hearing - April 28, 1965

CASE 3243:

CASE 3003:
(Reopened)

CASE 2997:

(Reopened)

CASE 3244:

Application of Monsanto Company for special pool rules, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the Dagger
Draw-Strawn Gas Pool and the Dagger Draw-Morrow Gas Pool,
Eddy County, New Mexico, including a provision for 640-acre
gas well spacing units.

In the matter of Case No. 3003 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-2685, which order established
temporary 80-acre proration units for the Tobac-Pennsylvanian
Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, for a period of one year.

All interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool
should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

In the matter of Case No. 2997 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-2677, which order established 80-

‘acre spacing units for the Vacuum-Lower Pennsylvanian Pool,

Lea County, New Mexico, for a period of one year. All in-~-
terested parties may appear and show cause why said pool should
not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

Application of James E. Logan for a unit agreement, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the Rain Spring Unit Area comprising 10,542.00
acres, more or less, of State, Federal and Fee lands in Town-

-ships 22 and 23 South, Ranges 24 and 25 East, Eddy County,

New Mexico.
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THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: ¢ :
/ @P CASE No. _ 2676
_‘ \1,0"/
.//V’ v

'FOR AN UNORTHODOX LOCATION, DUAL

1965
BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

CF Subj.

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED RY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

Order No. R-2374-A

APPLICATION OF GULF OIL CORPORATION

COMPLETION, AND NON-STANDARD PRORA- |
TION UNIT, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXIC

ORDER OF E COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for heafing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
April 28 , 1965 , at Santa Fe, New Mexico. before Examiner
Daniel S. Nutter - '

.
‘NOW, on this day of May , 1965, the Commission, a

quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,

and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

in the premises,

FINDS:
‘ (1) That duerpublic notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That this case has been reopened to recons{aer the
applicant's request to dedicate the S/2 NW/4 of Section 23, Town-
ship 24 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, to
its Lillie Well No. 3 located 2310 feet from the North line and
330 feet from the West line of said Section 23 as a standard
Bo—acre proration unit in the Fowler-Ellenburger Fool and to
receive an 80-acre allowable for said well.

(3) That by Order No. R-2374, dated November 21, 1962,

the Commission approved a 40-acre non-standard oil proration unit

¢onsisting of the SW/4 NW/4 of Baction 23, Township 24 South,
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CASE No.'2676‘
Order No. R-2374-A

Range 37 East, NMPM,'Fowler—Ellenburger Pool, Lea County, New
Mexico, and dedicated said unit to the subject well.

(4) That by Order No. R-2374, dated November 21, 1962,
the Commission assigned one-half the normal 80-acre unit allow-
able for the Fowler-Ellenburger Pool to the 40-acre non-standard
proration unit.

(5) That subsequent development in the quler—Ellenburger
Pool has established the productivity of th%ns/z NW/4 of said
Section 23. |

(6) That approval of the applicant's request for the
proposed 80-acre proration_unit and 80-acre allowable w111 
afford the applicant the dbportunity to prpduce its just and
equitable share of the oil in the quler—Elienburger Pool
and will ofherwise prevent waste and protect correlative

rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That an 80-acre proration unit in the Fowler—Ellenburg#r
Pool comprising the S/2 NW/4 of Section 23, Township 24 South,
Range 37 Bast, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, is hereby estab- -
lished and dedicated to the Gulf 0il Corporation Lillie Well
No. 3 located 2310 feet from the North line and 330 feet from
the West line of said Section’23;

{(2) That a normal 80-acre unit allowable for the Fowler-
Ellenburger Pool is hereby assigned to the 80-acre proration
unit set out above. |

(3) That Order No. R-2374, dated November 21, 1962, is
hereby superseded insofar as said order is inconsistent with
this order.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.




SR

GOVERNOR
JACK M, CAMPBELL
CHAIRMAN

State of Netw Mexica
@il Tansernation Gommission

LAND COMMISSIONER
GUYTON 8. KAYS

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR,

MEMBER SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
P, O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE
May 17, 1968
Re: Case No. 2676

Mr. Bill Kastler Order No.___ p-2374-A

Gulf 0il Corporation Applicant:

PYost O0ffice Box 1938 '

Roswell, Bew Mexico GULF OIL CORFORATION

\ Dear sir:

:Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above—reférenced Com-
mission order recently entered in the subject case.

.Very truly yours,

% ,Az;.,Q,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ir/
Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs .occ X
Artesia occC

Aztec OCC
OTHER




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF MNEW MEXICO

IN THE MATYER OF TRE NEARIRG
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISBIGH OF NEW MEIXICO FOR
THEE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 2676
Order No. R-2374-A

APPLICATION OF GULF OIL CORPORATION
FOR AN UMORTRODOX LOCATION, DUAL
COMPLETION, AND FON-STAMDARD PRORA-
TION UNIT, LEA COUNTY, NEW MRXICO.

RY _YHR COEMISFION:

Thiz cause cawe On for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on April 2?
1965, at SBanta Fe, New Maxico, befores Examiner Danriel 8. Watter.

NOW, en ¢this 17th day of May, 1965, the Commission, &
guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendaiions of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

(1) That 2ue public notice having been given as reguired by
law, the Coumission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereeof. ‘

—v

(2) That this case has been recpened to reconsider the
applicant’s reguest to dedicate the 8/2 WW/4 of Section 23, Yown-
ship 24 Scuth, Range 37 East, NiPFM, Lea County, New Mexico, to
its Lillie Well ¥o. 3 located 2310 feet from the North line and
330 feet from the West line of said Section 23 as a standarxd
80-acre proration unit in the Fowler-Ellemburger Pool and to
receive an 80-acre allowable for said well.

{3) That dy Order No. R-2374, dated November 21, 1962,
the Commission approved a 40-acre non-standard oil proration unit
consisting of the SW/4 WW/4 of Secatiom 23, Township 24 South, hm#.
37 Bast, WMPM, Fowler-Ellenburgex Pool, Lea County, New Maxico,
and dedicated said unit tc the subject well. ’

(4) That by Order No. R-2374, dated November 21, 1962, _
the Commission assigned one-half the normal 80-~acre unit allonbl*
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CASE No. 2676
Order Ko, R-2374-A

for the Fowlex-Ellenburger Pool to the 40C-~acre non-standard pro-
ration unit.

(3) That subsequent development in the Fowler-Ellenburger
Pool has established the productivity of the entire §/2 NMW/4 of
said Section 23. '

(6) That approval of the applicant's request for the pro-
posed 80-acre proration unit and 80-acre allowable will afford
the applicant the opportunity to produce its just and eqguitable
share of the oil in the Fowler-Ellendburger Pool and will other-
wise prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

IT IS TREEEFORE ORDERED:

(1) That an 80-acre proration unit in the Fowler-Ellenburger
Pool comprising the E/2 EW/4 of Section 23, Township 24 South,
Range 37 Rast, NMPM, Lea County, Mew Mexico, is hersby established
and dedicated to the Gulf 0il Corporation Lillie Well No. 3 loca-
ted 2310 feet from the North line and 330 feet from the West line
of said Sectiorn 23.

(2) That a normal 80~acre unit allowable for the Powler-
Ellenburger Pool is herelby assigned to the 80-acre proration unit
set out above.

{3) That Order No. R-2374, dated November 21, 1962, is
hereby superseded insofar as said order is inconsistent with this
order.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Comainsion may deem neces-

sary.

DOME at Santa Fe, Hew Nexico, on the day and year herein-
above dssignated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
IoN S$108

v4éfi:4?L =

DL /.

A.'L.'PO!TBR, Jr., r & Socrctaty




FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325-1182

N. M.
PHONE 983.2871

SANTA FK,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUR, N, M.
PHONE 243.869!

BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMIGSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
October 24, 1962

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for an
unorthodox location, and a dual completion,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks approval of the
‘dual completion (conventional) of its Lillie
Well No. 3 in the Fowler-Fusselman and Fowler-
Ellenburger Pools, Lea County, New Mexico.
Said well is presently completed in the
Fowler-Fusselman Pool at an unorthodox Fowler-
Ellenburger location 2310 feet from the North
line and 330 feet from the West line of
Section 23, Township 24 South, Range 37 East,
Applicant proposes to dedicate 40 acres com-
prising the SW/4 NW/4 of said Section 23 to
the Ellenburger completion.

- 4 S S @ A W E" W W A S e WA W W W S W W R W W W

CASE 2676

Nt Nt Vet Vet Sl St Nt gt Wt Vgl agsl? Nl st Npntf? gt st gl "o

BEFORE: Elvis A, Utz, Examiner
AFTERNOON SESSICN

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. UTZ: Case 2676,

MR. DURRETIT: Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for
an unorthodox location, and a dual completion, Lea County, New
Mexico,

MR. KASTLER: If the Examiner please, my name is Bill
Kastler; I'm from Roswell, New Mexico, appearing on behalf of
Gulf.

Our only witness in this case today is Mr. John H, Hoover.

(Witness sworn.)

®
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called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testi-

‘position?
A “John Hoover, employed by Gulf Oil Corporation, petro-

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
Nos. 1 and 2 marked for identi-
fication.) , ’

‘JOHN H. HOOVER

fied as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KASTLER:

Q Will you please state your name, your employer and

leum,engineerhin Rdswell, New Mexico.
Q Mr. Hoover, have you previously appeared before the
New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission and qualified as an expert
petroleum engineer?
A Yes, I have.
MR. KASTLER: Are the witness' qualifications satis-
factory?
MR. UTZ: Yes, sir.
MR, BUELL: During this lull, may I enter an appearancL
for Guy Buell for Pan American Petroleum Corporation?
MR. UTZ: You may.
Q (By Mr. Kastler) Are you familiar with all the perti-
nént facts involved in fhis épplication of Gulfts?
A Yes, sir, I am,

Q What is Gulf seeking in this application?

®
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A We are asking for an exception to the Fowler-Ellenburg

Pool Rules and approval of a dual completion for our Lillie Well

No. 3.
Q -Do you have a lease plat showing Gulf's Lillie lease?
A Yes, sir, and it's marked Exhibit No. 1.
Q Why do you need an exception to the Fowler-Ellenburger

Pool Rules?

A The existing Pool Rules provide -~ do you want me to
explain this?

Q Would you éxplain your Exhibit No. 1?

A Yes, sir. It's a plat showing the Lillie lease, which
is outlined in red and described as the Northwest Quarter of
Section 23, Township 24 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New
Mexico., Also outlined on this plat --

MR. PORTER: 1Isn®t that 37 East?

A 37 East,

MR. PORTER: Yes, I see it here.

A Also shown circled in red and colored ih red is the
Lillie No. 3. There's one other thing on this lease I would like
to call to the Examiner's attention. In the Northwest Quarter
of the Northwest Quarter, Gulf's only two wéils are No. l-E
in the Ellenburger and No. 2-E in the Drinkard; and in the South-
west Quarter of the Northwest Quarter, Gulf's only well is the
No. 3 shown here Silurian, it's in the Fowler-Fusselman., All

the other wells which have no designation except for a number are

W
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Q Mr. HooveT, what acreage 1s now dedl

£}l lenburger well that you have o

A The North Half of the Northwest Quar

1 Gas Companye.

cated to the

n this lease in this pool?

yer is dedicated
o the Lillie Well No. 1.
Q Why do yeu»need an exception to the Fowler-Ellenburger
Pool Rules?
A The existing Pool Rules proviee that the well must
be located within 150~feet from thercenter of either the North-
west Quarter oY the Southeast Quarter of a governmental quarter
sectione. |
\ o Q Then the Lillie No. 3 which you propose +o deepen is
not at a standard 1ocation for this pool, is that correct?
A That is correct. |
Q 1s the Lillie No. 3 Well 2 standard location for the -

Fowlet-?usselman Pool, in whic

makes it 23 330-330 foot locati

State—wide rules which govern

Q Wwhat is the reason

Well No. 3 and dually complete

Quarter?

A Yes, it 1ise. It‘s-located 2310 fee

the Northwest QuarteT. This locatio

h it is now completed?

line and 330 feet from the West 1ine of this Section o3, That

on from the southwest corner of

¢ from the North

n is in accordance with the

the Fowler-Fusselman Pool.

or Gulf wanting to use its Lillie

it, instead of drilling 3 new

well at 2 standard location in the Southeast of

the NorthWest
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A It's strictly 3 matter of ec

onomicse By deepening

this existingd well, we will realize 3 cavings of $91,ooo,“com-

pared to the cost OF drilling a new well at the standaid location

ig Q what acreage would Gulf allocate to this well if the \
iz
§§ appllcatlon in this case were approved?
0w H
— Sy ‘
g ;% A Ve propose to dedicate 40 acres, being the Southwest

Quarter of the Northwest Quarter of,Section 23; and that the
allowable be established in accordance with the g0-acre pTOpoT-
tional factors 3as provided in Rule 505-B of the Commissionls
Rules and Regulations.

MR. UTZ: That's in the Fusselman?

sé MR. KASTLER: That's in the Ellenburger:

oy Z@

. w2

. EE A In the EllenburgeT. The well is completed in the
20

post -E

Fusselman; We propose to deepen 1t to the Ellenburger and assigh

- é AQ acrese.
- g% MR. UTZ: How much is dedicated to the Ellenburger?
v_ Eé A AQ acres. The same 40 acres is dedicated to the

j; E% Fusselmane. |
_y Eé ;. Q (By Mre. Kastler) 1s it your understanding that under
- E% ;% Rule 505-B where the Pool 1is prorated on 80-acre spaelng, the

‘; %% allowable for A0 acres would only be one-half of the g0-acre

v it allowable?

? A Yes, S1T that is my understanding.

- Q What would the allowaﬁle for this well for one-half

of an g0-acre allowable be?
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A Well, based on a unit allowable of 35 barrels which
is applicable for October, and a depth factor of 4.77 which is
applicable to 80 acres, and to the Fowler-Ellenburger Pool the
allowable would be 167 barrels per day. Therefore, the allow-
able, based on 40 acres or one-half of the 80-acre allowable,
would be -84 baifels.

Q 84 being as nearly as you can compute to the 167
barrels, 80-acre allowable?

A Yes, sir. Actually it would be 83-1/2.

Q Assuming that this pool were developed on 40-acre
spacing, what would be the allowable then?

A The depth factor for 40 acres is 3.77, and using the
same 35-barrel unit allowable, the State-wide 40-acre allowable
would be 132 barrels.

Q Then the allowable of 84 barrels, being one-half of
an 80-acre allowable, is considerably less than the State-wide

40-acre allowable, is that correct?

A Yes, sir, that is correct.

Q In your opinion, is this 40 acres productive in the
Ellenburger?

A Yes, sir. In my opinion it is productive. In fact,

it is my opinion that the entire Northwest Quarter is productive.
Q Is it not true that Gulf Oil Corporation in Case No.,
2556 recently presented a considerable amount of evidence to this

effect, that the Northwest, the entire Northwest Quarter ‘was
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productive?
A Yes, that's correct.
Q What acreage is dedicated to Gulf's Lillie Well No. 1

located in;thé Northwest Northwest of Section 23?2

A The North Half of the Northwest Quarter of 23 is

dedicated as a proratioﬁ unit to the Lillie No. 1.
MR. UTZ: For the Ellenburger?

A For the Ellenburger.

Q (By Mr. Kastler) Is it in accordance with Fowler-
4Ellenburger Pool Rules?

A Yes, it is. The Fowler-Ellenburger Pool Rules provide
that proration units may be dédicated as North Halfy South Half,
East Half, or West Half of a governmental quarter section.

- Q Then the South Half of the Northwest Quarter of Sectio
23 is not dedicated to any producing weil in the Fowler-
Ellenburger Pool at. this time?

A That is correct.

Q Is the development of Ellenburger production in the
Southwest Northwest of Section 23, the propcsed development, is
it in the interest of protection of Gulf's correlative rights?

A Yes, sir, it is. If a well is not developed for
Ellenburger production on the South Half of Section 23, the oil
in place will be drained by offset wells., In fact, in my opinion
there already has been some drainage taking place, and we are

requesting approval of this unorthodox location so that we can

o
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prevent furthe economically
as possible.

Q In your opinion, would correlative rights of offset

operators be adversely af fected by the'production of Ellenpurger

production in the Lillie No. 3 on 40-acre, and assignment of one

A The correlative rights of the offset operators would

not be adverseiy.affected, and as.previously ctated, Gulf's

correlative rights woLld be protected.

Q Do you have anything further to add concerning the
reason that Guif desires 1o use the Lillie 3 to develop Ellen-
purger production in the South Half of Section 237

A No, sir, nothing further.

Q Mow as £o~tﬁe second part of Gulf's application in
this case, do you han'for Exhibit 2 8 schematic diagram of the
proposed dual complotion of the Lillie Well No. 37

A Yec, éir. This exhibit is the proposed dual completio

" of the Lillie Well No. 3, The well is now completed at a plug- 7\

back depth of 7490 feet from an original total depth of 7950
feet. The Fusselmon‘ié producing from the open hole jnterval 729
to 7490 febt,,sThe well has 13-3/3 inch 0.D. casing set at 327
feet, and the cement was circulated. Wwe have 9-5/8ths casing
set at 3896 feet, and cemented with 2474 sacks. Temperature

survey indicated the top of the cement at 35 feet. 7-inch casing

is set at 7299 feet, cemented with 1125 sacks, and the temperatur
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_depth of 10,100 feet and install a 4-1/2 inch O.D. liner. This

‘is the south offset to the Lillie No., 3, had a bottom hole pressuge

survey indicated the top of the cement at 100 feet.

We propose to deepenbthis well to approximate total

liner will be set at approximately 7250 feet to the total depth.
We propose to cement the liner from the bottom to the top of the
liner. The Ellenburger proposed perfofations, of course, the
log of this well if and when it is deepened will determine the
exact total depth and the exact perforations, but the proposed
perforations for the Ellenburger are approximately 9625 feet to
9800 feet. The proposed perforations for the Fusselman will
then be 3320 feet to 3360 feet.

We propose to have a Baker Model "D" Packer set at
approximately 9575 feet, and have two strings of 2-1/2 inch
tubing, buttress thread tubing with the short string latched into
a parallel string anchor installed at'approximately 7220 feet.

Q Do you have any bottom hole pressure information and
gravities to present?

A The average gravity of the Fusselman production from
this lease is approximately 38 degrees, and the Eilgnburger
average gravity is approximately 45 degrees, both of them correc-
ted to 60 degrees. We do not have any recent bottom hole pressur@
for the Fusselman; however, in October of 1958 in the Lillie No.
3 it was 2345 pounds. In February of 1962, the bottom hole pres-

sure for the Ellenburger in the Plains Knight Well No. 1, which
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of 1949 pounds.

Q Do you have anything further to add in this case?
A No, sir,
'Q Were Exhibits 1 and 2 prepared by you or under your

direction and supervision'to illustrate facts pertinent to this
case?
A Yes, sir, they were.
MR. KASTLER: Mr. Examiner, Irnow move that Exhibits
1 and 2 be admitted into evidence in this case.
MR. UTZ: Without objection, Exhibits 1 and 2 will be

entered into this case.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
Nos. 1 and 2 entered in evidenct.)

MR. KASTLER: I further move that inasmuch as referenc
has b;en made to Case 2556, the Commission Examiner take judicial
and administrative notice of the entire proceedings and the
exhibits thereto.

MR. UTZ: Would you brief me as to exactly what the
subject matter was of that case?

MR. KASILER: Yes, sir. Sometime earlier this year,
seekinQ in application in Caée 2556 to make an unorthodox wéll
location by dualily completing this same well and dedicating there-
to 80 acres instead of 40's, the 80 being the entire South Half
of the Northwest Quarter.--

MR. UTZ: Tc the Ellenburger?

MR. KASTLER: Yes, sir. Thereafter, the Commission |

®
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jssued Order R-2274 on Julv 10, 1962, which alth&ugh it denied
an 80-acre allocation to the subject well expressly retained
jurisdié&ion over the matter for the entry of such further ordé¥r
as may be deemed necessary.

M. UTZ: The testimony and exhibits in Case 2956

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

will be made a part of the record in this case.
MR. KASTLER: This concludes my direct testimony.

MR. UTZ: Any questions of the witness? The witness

may be excused --

SERVICE, Inc.

MR. BUELL: I have a guestion, Mr. Examiner.

~
r

EE MR, UTZ: 1 was looking at you.
i
> ia CROSS EXAMINATION
~ Ta ,
& £2 | BY MR, BUELL:
. kg8
g ti Q You testified on direct that if the Commission approveb
- 5 this application of Gulf's and allows you to assign or take credif
=
- = for 40 productive acres allowable-wise, that the correlative
=
- Es rights of the other operators in the poo6l would not be violated.
Eg Was that not the substance of your testimony?
eﬁ ] A Yes, sir, thatt!s correct.
z -
- E§ if Q Of course, in that answer you assume that there was
3~
_ §§ 40 productive acres there, or I believe you even think there's
=
X
< more ?
A Yes, sir,
- Q Would you assume along with me, for the purpose of

this question, that the structural interpretation presented by

®
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Pan American at the May 10th, 1962 hearing in Case o556, 15 in
yruth and in faot accurate, and that only 93 of the total 160
- acres 1n Gulf‘s Lillie lease iS»actually productive? Under those

circumstances. if the Comm1551on allows You half of an g0-acre

N, N M-
2%-1182

allowable, would not the correlative rights of other operators

FARMINGTO
PHONE 3

recognize for the record YoV do not agree with?

, Inc.

A Yes, SiT» recognizing that it js an assumptlon that
your interpretation of the map 3 correct, then it would be
correct that the correlatlve rights would not be protected.

Q what is the lease 1mmed1ate1y,to the south of your

REPORTIP=IG SERVICE

%E Lillie lease?

%i A That's our Plains Knighte. -

it Q with respect to the EllenburgeT, do you have the leaee
o Eg on the entire 160 acres in that lease?
- Eé A We have the entire 160 acres: however, 1t is not the
; bL entire Plains Knight lease. 40 acres 18 the Bertha leasee.

E% Q ‘But the gouthwest quarter of ghat sections you do have

T Ei . leasehold rights in the Ellenburger(
- E% ;% A Yes, Sirs we do.
) Q As 1 recall, shortly pefore the hearingd in May of 1962

ALIUOUIRO
PHONE 2

you re—arranged the proration unit of your E£llenburger producer

in that 160 acres, did you not?

A No, sir, not re-arranged ite

Q Am I mistaken in saying that immediately prior to that
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hearing there was a filing of a proration unit plat by Gulf
assigning the North Half of that 160 acres to your producing wellf

A No, you are not wrong in assuming that, but you said
it was re-arranged. It was not re-arranged.

Q But immediately prior to the last héaring, such a
proration unit plat was file&?

A Yes, sir, that is correct.

Q Could you tell the Commission, Mr. Hoover, at this

‘time whether or not it's Gulf's intention, if the Commission

should approve this request here today, that you will then come

in for an additional Ellenburger well on your Plains Knight lease

A No, sir. Not on Fhe Plains Knight.

Q Sir?

A Another Ellenburger on the Plains Knight?

Q Yes, using the same method that you have used on the

Lillie lease, by re-arrangihg the proration unit and locating

an unorthodox well?

A No, sir, we don't plan another well on the Plains
Knight,
Q In looking at your plat, look immediately to the left

of your Lillie lease. What Section is that?
A 22.
Q In view of the action Gulf is taking here on their

Lillie lease ana the request they®re making, would you think that

Gulf would have any objection to an apbiication of Pan American

®
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for an Ellenburger well in the Northeast Quarter Northeast
Quarter of Section 227

A No, ‘sir, wé would have no objection tora Pan American
Ellenburger well there, depending or. what you ask for for acreagel.

Q And let me-give you this additional information, and
it would be Pan Americ&n's intention to assign 80 acres to that
well which —- let me look at your plat -- would be the North Half
of the Northeast Quarter of Section 22. /

A Well, based on Pan American's feeling in our case, we
would have no objection to Pan American developing a well up

there and getting 40 acres.

Q - Even though they haveﬁpossibly 80 broductive?
A Yes, sir.
- Q But because we oppose your 80, you would oppose our 809
A Yes, sir, thatts right.
Q Mr. Hoover, as I recall both you and Mr. Marshall, who

was Gulf's geological witness at the last hearing about this, said
that you had complete confidence in the fact that the entire
Lillie 160-acre lease was productive. In fact, each of you testit
fied that you either had recommended to Gulf management or you
would recommend to Gulf management, if the Commission denied

that application, that Gulf locate a wel{ in a standard location
on the Lillie lease; is my recollection correct?

A Yes, sir, that is correct.

Q  When this application was denied in Case 2556, did you

®©
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so recommend to your management, that they locate a standard
well and drill it and complete it like you and Mr. Marshall thinkr
they could, and take a full 80-acre allowable?

A Well, Mr. Buell, to correct this thing, I believe Mr.

Marshall testified that he so recommended or had recommended a

v

well at a standard location prior to that hearing. It was manage
ment's decision that the economics and the return on the invest-
ment, the profit to investment ratioc of using the existing well
and deepening it, that was the decision to go that way for the
80 acres which was turned down; but the well had been recommended
prior to that hearing, so there was no further action éftér the
order denied it except our action to come back and ask for a 40,

Q I believe it was also your testimony at that hearing
that you would also, whether you had or not, you would also
recommend a standard location to management?

A At that hearing we had already recommended, prior to
the hearing.

Q And that you felt a standard location would be produc-
tive? | -

A That was the geological testimony, yes, sir, which I
agreed with.

Q Has anything happened since May to change your ideas
or your opinion on the productive aspects of this Lillie lease?

A  No, sir.

Q You still feel that a well at a standard location woulT

73
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be productive in the Ellenburger?
- A That has been so recommended.
e T Your case is based strictly on economics, nothing elsel?
. i3 A Yes, sir.
;é Q Gulf is willing that, although they think they have
- g %% 80 acres, to vdrill and complete at this unorthodox location and
as h: take half allowable,even though they think they have a full 80
; § productive?
- é A Yes, sir, the economics justify it that way.
... % Q - Speaking of economics, how long will it take you at a
- % half of an allowable to pay out your $90,000 which it will cost
L E 5 you to deepen and dual your Fusselman well?
— i® _ ;
' E ;; A Well, it will cost us about $75,000 to deepen. We
B Qm: i are saving approximately $91,000,
- Qé; Q Just using the figures that I believe you presented
§ at the May, '62 hearing?
I?ﬂ; A Yes, sir.
§ Q Of $90,000 to deepen?
5(.‘ .. A $91,000 is what we save., $75,000 would be the cost.
- g ;E Q Are we together now? It cost you $90,000 to deepen?
_' g % A Seventy-five. |
i Q You are saying now it was not your testimony back in
M' May that it would cost $90,000 to deepen and dual?
- A That we would save $91,000 by»deepening and dualling,
__ was the testimony at that time. Anyhow, I have so testified toda*.
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MR: UTZ: Yes, I think the record is clear on that.
He test ified today that he would save $§l,000.

MR. BUELL: Yes, I realize that. The point I was
trying to make is that it would cost them approximately twice as
much to drill a new well as it would to deepen and dual the Lilli

Q (By Mr. Buell) You say it only cost you $75,000 to
deepen and dual? |

A Yes, sir, that is correct.

Q How long would it take you to pay odt the $75,000
at half an allowable? |

A It takes about 1.6 years.

Q HOWflong would it take you to pay out a well at a
standard location with a full allowable?

A It takes something less than that year.

Q Is it still your testimony that this is based entirely
on economics?

A Yes, sir.

Q Even though you would pay out a well at a standard
location quicker than you would this unorthodox location?

.‘A " Yes, sir.

Q And that well at the unorthodox location would never
have got but a half an allowable?

A That's right.

Q While a well at a standard location could produce top

allowable as -iong as it could, and would pay out quicker, you

&
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still say your case is based on economics?
A Yes, sir, that is correct.
- MR. BUELL: That's all,
MR. KASTLER: May I ask some questions on redirect?
MR. UTZ: I have one or two questions.

BY MR. UTZ:

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

Q- Mr. Hoover, in your Plains Knight lease, is there 80

acres dedicated to No, 1 Well?

A Yes, sir, there is. It's the North Half of the
Southwest Quarter. »
Q Is there an Ellenburger Well on the South Half of that

»Quarter section?

A No, sir, there is not.

BANTA PE, N. M.”
PHONE 983.3971

Q I believe you testified that you didn't intend to

.drill one?
A That's right., There was a deep test there which was
the No. 2, which you might notice 10,650 right above it?
Q Yes, sir.

A That well at the other hearing was testified to, I

i
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

i-
— jg believe the Ellénburger was under water. The Ellenburger was
_ §% pretty deeﬁ, so that was anvEllenburger fest at one time.

. it Q The No. 5 Well, which is immediately west of your
j No, 3 Well, which‘is the subject of this hearing, is that a
- Pan American Well?

A In Section 227

' o
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Q Yes, sir.
B A Southeast Quarter Northeast Quarter?
- Q Yes, sir.
_ i A Yes, sir, it is.
* Q  What is dedicated to that well?
- %3 A 80 acres. I don't know what they have dedicated.
- . Q We could probably assume, due to the Pool Rules, it

would be the South Half, is that right?
A The Pool Rules say it could be the North Half, West

Half or East Half, it could be either the East Half or the West

- Half.
5 Q At any rate, it's 80 acres?
. ™ .
] zé
: ia A Yes.,
< hf
¥ - v
- I 0 - Now the No. 3 Well on the Pan American lease which is

in the Northwest of the Northeast, what formation is that com-
pleted in?
A ‘I believe that's in the Upper Silurian, Fowler-Upper

Silurian,

MR. UTZ: That concludes my questioning at the present

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALSUQUERQUE, N. M,

time. Are there any other questions?

MR, DURRETT: Let me ask one question at this time,

PHONE 243.689!"

Mr. Hoover, for the point of clarification.

BY MR. DURRETT:

- Q It's been called to my attention that there might have

been some mistake in stating the proposed Fusselman perforations,

_ _ _ P
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the depth of them. Would you restate that for the record?

A You mean what it is now or what is proposed?
Q Well, both, so we'll get it clear.
A It's now producing from the Fusselman from the open

hole interval 7299 feet to 7490 feet. If andehén we deepen and
install the liner, the proposed Fusselman, the proposed perfora-
tions for the Fusselman will be approximately 7320 to 7360.

’MR. DURRETT: Thank you. That clears it up.

MR, UTZ: Are there other direct questions? You may
proceed, Mr, Kastler.g o

REDIﬁECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KASTLER:

Q G;ing back to the hypothetical question you were asked
concerning the Langley—Mattix‘or the South Mattix ﬁnit Well No.
5, which is situated in the Southeast Quarter of the Northeast
Quarter of Section 22 --

A Yes, sir.

Q -~ Would Gulf be inclined to oppose a movement by Pan
American to deepen a well or to drill a well in the Northeast
Northeast and complete it in the Ellenburger formation, if this
Northeast Northeast was included with the Southeact Northeast in
an 80-acre present producing unit, so as to re-arrange their
units and thereby take two:BO-acre units, shifting the Well No.
5 acreage dedication to that, being the South Half of the North-

east Quarter; then proposing to completé the well in the

®




PAGE 22

texr”?

Eilenburger for the North Half of the Northeast Quar

A And sseianing 80 acres?

tg a question that management - 1 know

i
i-
.
3o what 1t'd do.
— O w
, 2w
g is Q You can't answer the question?
S
L 1 ' . s )
- . A 1 don't know what management S decision would bes no,

= .
_ Ea’ sir, + don'te.
[~ Q Mr., HooveTs 1 call your attention to the questioning
- = ‘
w2 in Case 2556, wherein you were asked the question: wMr, HooveT:
&)
— z. what is the total overall estimated cost for making this dual
Ty
%2 gg compietion?“ Answer: e have estimated the dual completion to
Za ‘ -
'-0
Ea u t is the total overall cost that
= | ~
e “t you've estimated £OT dril
Eé 1bcation?" Answer: “Qur estimated cost foT that weil woul
=
- g; $181.000.“ Question: wWhat is the amount of your savings?”
Ea Answer: sWe would effect @ gavings of $90,000 by deepening this
Eé well.” Question: “$91,000?“ Answer: $91,000, excuse me."
gi . Do you wish to change your testimony today to corres-
= .3 ‘
- A e «hat you've previously restified to? Is Your recollec-

total com*letion_as peing

i
AL'UQUIIO
PHONE 2

A Well, 1 pelieve 1 restifie

a saving of $91,000 -~

Q You did.
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A -=- which represented a saving there of ninety, of
approximately $90,000, wasn't it?

Q Your savings wodid be $91,000, but you testified that
~thé cost of dual completing this well, in May you testified it
would be $90,000. Do you wish to correcf your testimony today?

A Yes, I'1l1l correct it: I'11l accept those figures and
change the testimony to read that, and that we will effect a
saving of $90,000, as compared to my estimate here of approxi-
mately $91,000.

Q Well, you testified here that the cost of dually com-
pleting this well wa§ $75,000, but that's at variance with your
earlier testimony that the cost of dually completing this well

BN X278 ] laYe)
ould be a?U,GUU.

A The difference, as I recall, on that, we had an estimaf
to deepen, run a liner, log, tubing, so forth, was $75,000. On
that estimate was included pumping uhit. It also includes a
pumping unit in the $181,000, The figures I used as $75,000 does
not include a pumping unit.

Q  Vould a pumping unit be reasonably required to completd
this as a dual producer in the Fusselman and Ellenburger?

A We don't think initially that we woﬁld have to pump
the Ellenburger. Our No. 1 is pumping, our Plains Kﬁight No. 1

is flowing., Eventually, we might have to pump it and it can be

pumped, but in the $75,000 of cost to dual that I gave, does not

include a pump.

&
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Q Do you believe that ‘to get this smaller allowable
- out of the ground you wouldn't need a pump?
- A We anticipote it will flow initially.
Q Mr. Hoover, has it been considered whether drilling a

new well in the orthodox location, namely, the Southeast North-

west of Section 23, would be capable of producing any additional

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325-1182

0il? In other words, would it be in the greater interest in

the prevention of ultimate waste than simply dually completing

g
Ry
Eﬂ
EE this well and hoping that your production would last over a longejr
'i 5% period?
- ég A All right, now; that was over, doing this well here
g; :g in the Southeas% Quarter -- in the Southwest Qua;teruof the
EE ;; Northwest Quarter --
- gg =§ Q Against drilling a new well,
gg A The question was?
gg Q | The question is, would the drilling of a new well
b; produce any additional o0il that Gulf believes it qgulq néﬁwothgr-
‘;g wise drain by dually completina this well? :
B eg . A No, sir. 1In our economics we have assumed or have
- Eg ;2 estimated that ué'll recover approximately the same amount of oil+
_ g% Q You believe, therefore, that by spending $90,000,
’ it approximately, or $75,000 without the pump, bét eventually pump-
j ing,and putting on the $90,060 expenditures in order to duallyi
-~ complete this well,éthat you will ultimately save $91,000, even

granted that you don't get the larger allowable but you will pro-

. ®
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duce all of the o0il that there is in place?
B A Yes, sir, that was our interpretation for the economics.
- MR. KASTLER: That's all. Thank you.
» iy ~ MR. BUELL: One more, only.

éé ‘MR, UTZ: Mr. Buell.
) %é RECROSS EXAMINATION
- BY MR. BUELL:
Q Mr, Hoover, from the standpoint of ultimaté recovery

from the Ellenburger reservoir,it's not going to vary substan-
tially whether you drill a well at the standard location or un-
orthodox location that you are asking, or none at all?

A  No, sir. Based on our economics, we have assigned the

same amount of oil for the standard as for this unorthodox loca-

SANTA FE, N, M.
PHONE 983-3971

tion, figuring that the unorthodox location is going to eventually

get that oil under that 80 acres,
Q So from the standpoint of ultimate recovery, any
additional wells drilled in this pool, whether they're dfilled
| on the Guif lease, on Pan American's South Mattix Unit, or any-

where around the periphery of the field, it's not going to

|
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERGUE, N, M.

. increase ultimate recovery from this pool to any degree at all,

It's a matter of correlative rights, is that not correct?

PHONE 243.689)

A I wouldn't say as far as the pool; I'm saying as far
as our lease. I don't know on the total pool situation.
- MR. BUELL: That's all.

BY MR. UTZ:

_ T e
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Q Mr. Hoover, is this a water drive pool?
- A Mr. Utz, that's a question that I, not beiﬁg a reser-
s voir man -- I did discuss it with our reservoir people to ask

if they thought it was a water drive or solution gas drive, and
they tell me that they are not sure what it is. At this time

the curves, the bottom hole pressure curves have fallen as a

FARMIMGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325.1182

water drive and as a solution gas drive reservoir would perform,
The curve is now .at the point that if it is a solution gas drive,
the bottom hole pressures will rapidly fall off; if it's a

‘water drive, the pressures will more or less stay not constant,

but the decline will be less. We generally figure the Ellenburge]

3

reservoir as a water drive, and in some cases a strong water

drive, but there are other Elléenburger reservoirs that have no

PHONE 983.3871

BANTA FE,

evidence of any water drive; and this one, .it could be either

or maybe a combination of both.

Q Is that an anticlinal structure?
; A I don't know.
Q l Why did you get the dry hole down in the south end of

your Plains Knight; was it because of the steep dip in the

|
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

2% structure?
gg A Ygs, sir, It's deep.
E Q Or pinchout permeability?
- A Yes, sir, it's a dipﬁing~structure to the south and
g east.
Q

It dips quiie-steeply to the east?
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A Yes, sir; as I understana it.

Q That would account, then, for your statement that an
orthodox location would not recover any more oil than this don-
standard location?

A Well, we feel that in this pool, and particularly in

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 323.1182

g this South Half of the Lillie lease, that there has been drainage
; - hi by thexwéll. We feel like it has been drained some, so thgrefore
4 _ ES we would not expect Lo recover what the recoveries have been
' EE from these other wells which have been very good, very good
B % recoveries, in the neighborhood of half a million barrels.
o ég Q Have any of your Ellénburger wells produced water?
3 SE :% A Our Lillie No. 1 producgs some water.
EE‘;; Q Is that on thé increase or decrease?
B gg =¥ A That is on the increase., Our Plains Knight No, 1 pro-
- “gg duces no water, but subsea it is deeper, the bottom of the perforg-
g tions are deeper subsea than the Lillie No. 1. The Lillie No. 1
Eg produces some water, but the Plains Knight does not. We are
Eg investigating that Lillie No. 1 to see if we can shut off water.
Eg ‘o MR. UTZ: Any other questions of the witness? The
- Eg ;g witness may be excused.
_ g% (Witness excused.)»
ii

i MR. UTZ: Any statements in this case?

o MR. BUELL: I just have a statement, Mr. Examiner, no
- testimony.
~ MR. UTZ: I just called for statements.
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MR, BUELL: May 1t please the Examiner, it's probably |

unfortunate for you, Mr. Utz, but it.i1s going to be almost im-
- possible to get the handle on this hearing today without review-
| ing extensively the old Case 2556, because it was in that case

that Gulf put on exhibits and estensive testimony relating to

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 32%5-1182

& their structural interpretation of this Ellenburger reservoir;

c p and also 1t was at that hearing that Pan American put on detailled
N ‘testimony and exhibits relating to our structural interpretation
KA ’ ]

of this reservoir.
Under Gulf's interpretation, the 160 acres under the
e lease is productive. Under Pan American's interpretation, only

approximately 93 acres are produotiv..( Actually, that is the nub

of the entire controversy that we're having here with Gulf. In

SANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 983.3971

this Pool, I'll be frank to admit, rigid spacing Tulss wevs

adopted, but they were adopted many years ago and all operators

have played by the rules of the game and have adhered to those
rigid spacing rules,.
If the Examiner will look back at some of the stusmture

maps introduced at the past hearing, he will see where some opera

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

tors, to their detriment, drilled a dry hole because they adhered

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M
PHONE 243.6691

to the rigid spacing rules. Perhaps more flexible spacing rules
now would be more proper, and in a new reservoir that could be the
case, but these were adopted for Fowler-Ellenburger, and everyone

.

but Gulf, every operator in the Pool has lived up to it.

e The record of Case 2556 will also reflect that it is
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uncontraverted tegtimony that if Gulf's unorthodox location is
approved, and if the many unorthodox locations that are poss;bie
as was pointed out in that hearing -- are approved and drilled,
it will not increase the ultimate recovery from this Ellenburger
reservoir by any substantial amount of oil. The only thing that
these unorthodox wells will do is to increase the current income
of the operators who are fortunate to be located on the periphery
of the reservoir that they can drill these unorthodox locations,
a§sign scenery and take alloﬁable credit.

Pan American felt then and we still feel now that it
would be a gross violation of the correlative rights of all of
the other operators in the pool for the Commission to approve‘
Gulf's reques£ here today.

I would alsc like to point out that, although Gulf
hinged their case completely on economics, it's the testimony of
their own witness that a well at a standard location which Gulf's
technical witnesses say is productive and one they would recom-
mend to management, would pay out quicker than a well‘at this
unorthodox location.

Pan American urges that the Commission deny this
application.

MR. UTZ: Mr;-Buell, is there any controvercy between
you and Gulf as to productivity of the Southeast of the Northwest
Quarter of this lease?

MR. BUELL: Sir?
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»'MR. UTZ: Is there any controversy between Pan
American and Gulf as to the productivity of the Southeast Quarter
of the Northeast Quarter of Section 23? | N

MR. BUELL: What is the basis of it?

MR, UTZ: I say is thefe‘any controversy?

MR. BUELL: We claim théir Lillie lease has only 93
productive acres.

MR. UTZ: I am asking about fhe Southeast of the
Northeast Quarter; does Pan American claim that is net productivep

MR.'BUELL: No, sir, that is producfivé. That's part
of the 93 prodﬁctive acres. | |

MR. UTZ: That's my question,

MR. BUELL: Yes, sir.

MR. KASTLER;‘ I believe that the fiﬁest interest
of correlative rights, which the Commission ig charged to observe
by statute, is that each operator should be entitled io recover
his fair share of the o0il and gas in place. You have ju#t
established, I believe, satisfactorily that we have oil and gas
in place which can yet be recovered. We should be entitled to
recover it by waiving or making an exception to the rules sy as
“to permit this unorthodox dual completion. Tﬁank you,

MR. UTZ: I think I possibly gave you a wrong location|

It was the Southwest Quarter of the Northwest Quarter I have

reference to, or the 40 acres on which the No. 3 well is located.

MR. BUELL: Southwest of the Northwest?

&
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MR, UTZ: iYes, sir.
MR. BUELL: Mr. Examiner, I'm looking at a copy of
- our Exhibit No. 1 as iﬁtroduced on May 10th, 1962, in Case 2556,
_ iy and actually our productive limit line as shown by that -exhibit
;g shows that only the western half, approximately the western half
) g §§ of the Gulf's Lillie lease is productive,
h:“ MR. UTZ: Which would include the Southwest of the
B gg Northwest?
EE MR. BUELL: We show only 80 instead of 93, It would
- 5% exactly split the lease in half. We believe 93 is productive,
— ég which overlaps a little into the East Half. |
E; %é MR. UTZ: Yes, sir. Any further statements?
2 i MR. DURRETT: Yes, sir. I have a letter in the
5 z
gg §§ Comhission files I would like to read into the record at this
’25 time. I willtread the entire letter, with your permission, as
Eg it is in oppoéition to the application.
. Letter was received October 22, 1962, by the Commissiof,
23 reads as follows:
eg ; "Gentlemen: The above reference case has been set
- Eg ;2 for hearing on Docket 31-62 on October 24, 1962, at 9:00 A.M.
: §§ Continental Oil Company has interpreted the availéble data to
¢ i indicate that only the West Half of the Northwest Quarter of
- Section 23 is productive of oil and gas in the Ellenburger forma-
- 1 tion. The North Half of said Northwest Quarter is now allocated
= to Well No. 1 on Gulf's lease. In the above-referenced applicatiqn,

 ;. | | | o
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applicant proposes to dedicate 40 acres, comprising the South-

west Quarter of said Northwest Quarter to its Well No. 3, thereby

resulting in a total allocation to that lease of 120 acres.

Continental Oil Company respectfully requests that the Commission

~deny the above-referenced application. If, however, the Commissi

should see fit to grant the application to complete its well in
the Ellenburger formation at this location, it is further re-
quested that the total allowable to be granted to the lease be
limited to that proportion of a regular 80-acre allowable which
the productive acreage bears to 80 acres." Signéd by R. G.
Parker.

MR, UiZ: Mr. Bueil,

MR. BUELL: May it please the Examiner, I have also
been. authorized by Delhi-Taylbr 0il Company to advise the
Commission that they are opposed to the granting of this un-
orthodox location,

MR. UTZ: Any other statements? The casc uili be

taken under advisement.

* ¥ *¥ ¥ *
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO ; >

1, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County
of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that -the
foregoing and attached Tranéﬁfipt of Hearing was reported by me
in stenotype, and that the same is a true and correct record of
the said prpceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and
ability) | ‘

WITNESS my Hand and Seal this 6th day of November,
1962,

My Commission Expires: v - | 65;77

June 19, 1963.

. IvamineY
X Commission

®




NG L e

kiU ke e v rle

BEN

ting service,
DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS;  STATE MENTS. EXPERT I!STI;AONY, DAILY COPY, CONYENTIONS

-meier repor

)
a0
==
| =
[~
[
=

SPECIALIZING 1N’

1120 SIMME BLDG. 4P, O. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 242-449% ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

BEFORE THE

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Santa Fe, New Mexico
April 28, 1965

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF: The application of Gilf Oil ;
Corporation to reopen Case No. 2676 to )
reconsider applicant's request that a full )
80-acre proration unit comprising the S/2 Nw/4
of Section 23, Township 24 South, Range 37
East, Fowler Ellenburger Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico be approved for applicant's Lilli
Well No. 3 located 2310 feet from the North )
Line and 330 feet from the West line of said )

Section 23. )
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BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner.
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Case No, 2676
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
April 28, 1965

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF; The application of Gulf 0il.)
Corporation to reopen Case No. 2676 to , )
reconsider apnlicant's iequest that ga full 80- )
acre proration unit comprising the S/2 NW/4 of )
Section 23, Township 24 South, Range 37 East, )
Fowler Ellenburger Pool, Lea County, New Mexico) Case 2676
be approveg for applicant's Lillie Well No. 3 ) (Reopened)
located 2319 feet from tne North iine ang 330 )
feet from the West line of saidg Section 23, )

__._.._...._.....~_._.—-—-._._

BEFORE : Daniel s, Nutter, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

0il Corporation to reopen Case Number 2676 to reconsider

applicant's request that a fy1] 80-acre proration unjt comprisin
the s/2 NW/4 of Section 23, Township 24 South, Range 37 East,
Fowler Ellenburger Pool, Lea County, New Mekicn; be 2ppicved ror

applicant's Lillie wWell No. 3 located 2310 feet from the North

MR. KASTLER: If the Examiner please, T'np Bill Kastler
from Roswell, appearing on behalf of Gulf 0ii} Corporation, andg

our two witnesses are Mr. J, L. Hutchison and Mr. John H. Hoover
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MR. DURRETT: It's on there.
MR. NUTTER: The date is on there.
J. L. HUTCHISON, called as a QitneSs, ﬁaving been first
duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KASTLER:

Q Would you please state your name, your employer and
position?

A My name is J. L. Hutchison, District Prodﬁction
Ggoloqist, Gulf 0il Corporation.

Q Have yoﬁr’qualifications previously been made a matter
of record to the New Mexico 0il Conservation Céﬁmission?

| A Yes, they have.

Q Are you familiar with the facts and background involved
in Gulf's application?

A Yes, I am.

Q Have you made a study of the geology concerning the
Fowler Ellenburger Pcol?

A Yes, sir, I have.

Q  Have yoﬁ prepared or caused to be prepared an exhibit
showing the geo;ogical aspects in this case?

A Ye, sir, I have.

Q  Is this Exhibit Number 3?

A Yes, this is Exhibit Number 3.
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Q0 What is Exhibit Number 3; identify that for the record.

A. Exhibit Number 3 actually is an updated structure map
of the Ellenburger formation, contoured én 100-foot contour
interval. The only alteration made between this map and the
map submitted in Case 2556 is the updating of the sik wells that
have been drilled in the Fowler Ellenburgexr Pool since the
presentation of the structure map prepared by Mr. Lester Marshal]
in Case 2556.

Q Now, Mr. Hutchison, have youconfirmed Mr. Marshall's
findings upoh this structure map my 166king on the logs of
various Qells, and confirming the correctness of his picks,
insofar as the older wells are concerned?

A Yes,

-
:
f
«
O
0
"

:amined every électrical log that has
penetrated the Ellenburger in this fiéld, and examined all the
sample logs that we have availab}e in the field, plus other
pertinent data pertaining to the Fowler Ellenburger field.

0 Therefore, except as the Marshall plat has changed
and as‘you are’éhowing-now in Exhibit Number 3, you adopt all
of the other findings of the Marshall plat?

A They are éssentially correct, yes, sir,

Q So, it is your opinion that Exhibit Number 3, as

corrected, is a correct and true depiction ui lie goclegical

structure involved in the Fowler Ellenburger Pool?

.




e

] A That is correct.
z :
% 0 would you ind goind through and pointing out to the
8 CommisSion the wells that have penetrated the Ellenburger
»
s & .
= % 8 formation in the Fowler Ellenburger pool since the last structur
- — %
° -
. % 3 . .
a> o § map prepared by Gulf was presented to the Comm1551on?
o e = - -
E; % § A Yes, there have been six wells that have penetrated
- g %

z . . . .
=0 i f the Ellenburger formation since the presentation of the preVious
o= % = , .
= E map. Five of these wells were drilled grom the surface to
= i |
g:uﬂi-é rotal depth. and one well was acepened fyom the gilurian O
= % s total depth-

‘= & 5 | |

= - A Now , starting in the porthern. northwestﬂportio" of the map

] _ Ps -

=2 39 § the nevw wells that have been»drilled are the Humble No. 2,’Statel T
= i -

= S - ap. The well is located in the northeast northeast ©C section

- S =

16. 1I'm 30XYY s that well is 1ocated in the southeast northeast.

1

it's apout 40 feet over the lease line. The well is on the
minus 7,000 foot contour, structurally. Mr. Marshall's map had
the well contoured, and it is nearly 7,000 feet as it can be
expected. He may bave had it contoured, maybe ten feet giffere
put nothind of any significant value. |
The second well drilled js the Pan American No. 17, south
-\Mattix Unit. That well is jocated in the gouthwest of the

northeasL % caction 15. That well encountered the toP of the

Ellenburger py the electrical jogs at @ minus sa2¢. According

to Mr. Marshall‘s map, he had the well contoured at a minus
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6,600, or roughly 170 feet, 75 feet lower than ‘actually what
the Ellenbdrger‘éame in,

Now, moving on southward we can go to the Well Number 2
Humble Knight in the southwest southwest of Section 14. The
well encountered the top of .the Ellenburger at a minus '6,624.
Mr. Marshall had therwell contoured on his map at roughly a
minus 6,775, or some 150 feet lower than actually whatvthe
well came in.

The next well is the Number 15 South Mattix Unit Pan
American coperated well, encountered the top of the Ellenburger
Fnrmation‘at a minus 6,241.

Q Is that situated in thé northeast northeast of Section
22?

A Northeast northeast of 22,

Q Thank you, go ahead.

A It came in at a datum of minus 6,241.A Mr. Marshall's
previous  map had it contoured being higher'than a minus 6,400.
He didn't have a closed contour of 6,400 feet. I would say it'g
in the neighborhood of maybe a hundred feet or something higher
than what he anticipated.

‘ Moving on southward, in the southwest of the northwest of
Section 23, Gulf Number 3 Lillie was deepened to the Ellenburgenr
and encountered that horizon at a winus £,212 and again,

according to Mr, Marshall's map, he had this closed within the
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minus 6,400 fect, and it's rather hard to make a definite
comparison as to;how'mﬁch higher the well is than he ﬁad it
contoured, but anyhéw, it shows that it was somewhat higher.

Now, moving over to’Section 23, the Humble Number 3 Knight,
located in the northwest of the southeast of Section 23,
encountered the Ellenburger at a minus.7,037 feet, accérdipg to
the previous map submittéed projecting the well would be at
approximately a minus 7,400 feet, or some 360 feet higher than
actually the map, previous map would indicate. That is the lisy
of the six wells.

Q That last well, the Number 3 has caused'you'té some
degree to change contours, is tha£ not éorrect?

A Yes, sir, that is very correct,

Q 'Whét,'ih your opinion, is the most significant ﬁew
well drilled which is-penetrating the Ellenburéer f&rmation?

A Well, Mr. Kastler, as far as the hearing today
influencing the structure aspects of tﬁe Ellenburger formation,
the Humble Number 3 Knigﬁt in my opinion is by far the most
significant well, since it came in ‘at such a high structural
position, and almost insuring production thréughout the 80-acre
tract, being the south half of the northwes£ of Section 23, that

Gulf 0il Corporation is asking today the Commission consider

Q When was that well completed?
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A  The Humble Knight Well, as far as my scout informatioh,
was coméleted the fifst day of March, 1965. However, I think
from the schedule, I don't have that, Mr. Hoover does, some
production was reported for the month of February.

Q Mr. Hutchison, taking the 80-acres which is closed
Qithin the area outlined, of the south half northwest of Section
23 ~-

A Yes.

0] Is there Ellenburger production on all sides of that
area: now?

A Yes, sir, there's Ellenburger on all sides of it, as
well as being on it. Our Number 3 Lillie is an Ellenburger
well; there is Ellenburger production directly north, directly
west, directly south and directly diagonally southeast, as shown
by the Humble Number 3. So you might say ii's practically
surrounded by Ellenburger production.

Q Does this cause you to feel or believe that there is
0il in place under the entire 80 acres?

A Very definitely.

Q Do you feel that there are grounds for increasing the
acreage dedicatedkto Gq}f's Lillie Number 2 £rom 40 acres to
80 acres?

A Yes, I think the allowable is half an 80 rather than

a 40. We are asking for a half an 80 to a full 80.
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Q Do you believe that this is becyond a reasonable doubt s
A I think that beyond a reasonable doubt this entire 80
acres is productive.
Q Was Exhibit Number 3 now prepared or modified by yog,
prepared under your direction and your supervision?
A ' Yes, it was.

MR. KASTLER: This concludes the direct testimony from
this witness, and I would like at this time to move that
Exhibit 3 be entered into evidence.

MR. NUTTER: Gﬁlf's Exhibit Number 3, April 28, 1965,
is admitted in evidence. -

(Whereupon, Applicant’s Exhibit No. 3
was admitted in evidence.)

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any questions of the
witness?
. MR. DURRETT: I have a question please.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. DURRETT:

Q Mr. Hutchison, I believe in the previous case there
was some opposition to your application?

A Thét is correct.

Q . Pan American, was it?

A LteS, JSi

-
-~

Q Where is their acreage, now weren't they due offsets
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as far as your Lillie Number 3, due offsets to the wes£?

A The Number 15, well, it is the west offset to the --
I mean the Number 5 is the Pan American South Mattix Unit
offsetting westward the Number 3 Lillie Well.

Q And that's in thé southeast of the northeast?

A That would be in the southeast of the northeast of 22,

Q Referring to the southeast of the northeast of 22,
what's this Well Number 11 down in the southeast corner?

A My4hotation, that is a Holt Gas well.

Q So the Number 5 E —- |

A Is the Eilenburger oroducer,

Q Ellenburger?

A Yes, sir.

Q What size unit are they on there, do you know?

A To my knowledge, they ha;é an 80-acre spacing running
east¥west, and 80 acres dedicated to the Number 5 well.

Q And getting a full 80-acre allowable?

A ; Yes, sir, to my knowledge. I don't actually have the
production figures, but I believe that is a top allowable well.

MR. DURRETT: Thank yéu, I think that's all I have.

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q In effect, Mr. Hutchison, what your testimony is here
today is that Gulf previously thought the contours went out

somewhere in that neighborhood, but the development and drilling
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of the Humble Knight 3 simply confirms that the contours do go
out there, as a matter of fact pulls them a little farther to
the‘east?

A Considerably farther. Also, Hr. Nutter, the Knight
Number 2 also benefits.some, not as much as the 3, but they:
are some 175 fegt higher at the Humble Knight 3, so both of
these wells, as fér as €nev80-acre tracts, extend the contours
very definitely in an eastward direction.

MR. KASTLER: The Knight Number 2 you are referring to
is Humble's Knight Number 22
A Southwest-southwest, 14.
MR. KASTLER: Yes, thank you.
MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions of Mr.
Hutchison? |

BY MR. DURRETT:

Q Is that Number 2 the nearest production to the north
of your Lillie Number 3?

A No, sir, we have a Lillie Number 1 that is located in
the northwest-northwest 23, that is producing in the
Ellenburger formation.

Q That's designated by a minus 6,523?

A That 1s correct.

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q That's an old well and was drilled on pattern?
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A I do not know exactly when that well was drilled. I
could check.
Q But at least it was drilled prior to the Case 25562
A Yes, sir, very definitely before that.
MR. NUTTER: Are there further questionS?" The witness

may be excused.

(Witness excused.)
* % k k% % %k % %

JOHN H. HOOVER, called as a witness, having been first duly,

sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KASTLER:

Q.  Please stéte your name; employer, and position.

A John Hoover, employed by Gulf 0Oil Corpeoration, Distiict
Production Engineer, Roswell, New Mexico.

Q | And you've appeared many times before the New Mexico
0il Conservation Commission and testified as an expert witness?

A Yes, sir.

Q Will you please review briefly the past history
concerning Gulf's request that a full 80-acre proration unit be
granted in the south half northwest of Section 232

A Yes, sir. In April of 1962, we made application for
a hearing to consider our request for an unorthodox location and

a dual completion tor our Liiiic Wcll Mumker R in the Fowler
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‘of economics, since we estimated we could save approximately

Fusselman and Fowler Ellenburger Pools. We proposed to dedicate
the south half od the northwest quarter of Section 23 to this
well for Ellenburger production. The Lillie Well Number 3 was
already drilled at this timef having been drilled back in April
of 1954. It was producing from the Fowler Fusselman Pool. We
propose to deepen this well to the Ellenburger.

Q As a dual?

A As a dual. The well is off pattern for the Fowler
Ellenburger Pool Rules, and it is 1oca£ed 330 feet from thé
west line and 2310 feetifrom the north line of this Section 23.
The reason for wanting to use this well was-strictiy t matter

0 over the cost of a new well and stiil be able to

L)

$81,06G0.
produce the oil from the 80 productive acres.

Gulf's application was denied by Order R2274 in Case 2556
dated July 10, 1962. 1In September of 1962 we again applied for
unorthodox location and a dual completion for this Lillie Well
Number 3, and we proposed to contribute 40 acres for Ellenburger]
production. The 40 acres would have been the southwest quarter
northwest quarter of Section 23, and that the allowable would
be oniy one-half of an 80-acre allowable.

Q That's only one;half instead of a full 40-acre
allowable?

A Yes. The one-half of an 80 is less than what a well
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would get on a 40-acre pattern; a pool with 40-acre rules.

0 Was this application in Case 2676 the original case;
this subsequent application asking for the one-half of an 80-
acre allowable?

’A Yes, that was the original case asking for the one-~half
of an 80.

Q Yes.

A It was approved by Order R2374 in Case 2676, dated
November 21, 1962. The Lillie Well Number 3, the deepening of
this well was started on December 19, 1962, and it was completed
in January, January 31, 1963. It was placed on produétion in
March, 1963. .

- Q Actually, Mr. Hoover, your application for the 80 acres
to be cohtributed to the Lillie Well Number 3 was only made in
Case 2556?

A That's correct.

Q . And in Case 2676, which is now reopened, you applied

.y W o+
-

s e
A Di2

a b "

y

or t; Lut now vou

40 acres, but now you
insofar as necessary, so that you will be awarded a full 80-acre
allowable?

A Yes, we are asking for a full 80-acre allowable.

Q The reason for Gulf wanting to use an existing well was

a matter of econémics'you testified, is that correct?

A Yes, it was.
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Q Will you briefiy review the past testimony in regard
to economics?

A In the first case, or Case 2556, 1 testified that the
gstimated cost to deepen the Lillie Well.Number 3 to the
Ellenburger was $90,000.00, which represented $75,000.00 for the
déepening, logging} running linef and dompleting, and so forth,
plus $15,000.00 for a pump if one was needed.

The cost of a new well was estimated to be $181,000.00,
which represented $166,000.QO for the dérilling and completing,
pluSLSlS,OOO.Ob for a pump, if and when needed. This gave a
saving of $91,000.00.

0] Well, have the fundamental economics changed?

A They have changed in this respect, that we have now
spent the money to deepen the Lillie Well Number 3, and if we
are required to drill a new well to recover the o0il under the
remaining 40 productive acres, we will have to spend $166,000.00
estimated, plus $15,000.00 if we have to install a pump, for a

total ccst of $181,000.00. This will regquire a considerable

unnecessary expenditure, since we have a well that can
produce the allowable for this 80 productive acres.

0 And this well that can produce éhe allowable, is, in
your opinion, capable of draining the same 40 acres?

A Tes, Sir.

v

Q and therefore an additional well would be simply
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3 supplementary expense for the purpose of obtaining the full
z
- § allowable?
8 A Yes, sir. We would get no more o0il by drilling the
>
s F
= . 8 new well.
M z »
. 2 %
2% 8 ; . Q In your opinion, or in Gulf's opinion, is Gulf presently P
= B § receiving its fair share of the oil in place under its Lillie
©d ; g .
=n 1003 Lease, insofar as this 80 acres is concerned?
+— o8 A No, we're not.
= 2
| swen 38 -
& . C . . . .
" ; % Q Has this Commission in approving spacing rules at any
I £ . . .
a ¢ = previous time, or in non-associated cases, ever provided
‘> § 3 ‘
N O ) . . . .
£ © _ |exceptions to well locations so that in the interest of cost
: p
ad . . N .
-_ 2 = savings an operator could utilize a well that was previously
— ¥ %
« - » ]
= g = drilled to another horizon?
=1 ¢ =

A Yes, they have, in a number of pools; however the
Fowler Ellenburger Pool rules have no éuch provision.
g Q Well, would you cite an examplé where there is such
a provision made?
! ) . A Yes, sir. The Fowler—Blinebry 0il Pool has recently
been approved for 80-~acre spacing. This exception was proposed
by Pan American in order to take advantage of existing wells
which are off location. The rules allow a well to be within 150

feet of the center of either 40 acres in the 80~-acre proration

unit, and the rules specifically provide that you can utilize

a well that has previously been drilled to another horizon.
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This provision is not new, although it is more prevalent now
than it was in 1953 or '52, abouf the time that the Fowler
Ellenburger Pool rules were adopted. -

Q Wwhat is ‘your opinion about the practice of providing
for the utilization of an existing well by an administrative
approval? |

A This practice is sound, it allows economicél developmen
and the maximum use of wells while at the same time it does not
impair correlative rights. Aq;operator should not be denied
the use of an existing well becauseyﬁhe rules do not expressly
provide for it, but he should be able to seek approval upon
proper notification»;nd_hearing.

‘Qﬂ In other words, what you are saying is that if the
pool rules make this exception, which appears to be é modern
trend, why administrative appfoval is sufficiént;‘but if the
pool rules have not foreseen this necessity that the exception
could still be made, and should still be made after proper notic
and hearing?

A Yes, sir.

Q Have exception for wells been granted to the strict
well feduirements for the Fowler Ellenburgexr?

A Ygs, there has been exceptions, and I will mention two

of them; Pan American's South Mattix Unit Well Number 17, and

D

the Number 15. The Well Number 15 was drilled off pattern in th
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deliberately drilling a new well off pattern?

A Na, sir.

0 Did Gulf delibgrately drill its Lillie Number 3 off
pattern?

A No, we did not. The Lillie Well Number 3 was originall
drilled and spaced in accordance with the Fowler Fusselman Pool
and it was located satisfactorily for that pool.

Q In your opinion, is the Lillie Well Number 3 capable
of producing the 83—acre4allowable, if given therpportUnity
to do so0?

A Yes, it is. In April, or the April, 1965 80-acre
allowable in the Fowler Ellenburger Pocl is 182 barrels of oil
per day. We tested this well, the Lillie Number 3, on April 4,
1965, ‘and produced 569.25 barrels of oii, 5.52 barrels of
water through a flowing tﬁbing-pressure of 90 pounds; gas-oil
ratio nine fifty. This is approximately one and a half times
the 80-acre allowable.

Q Undoubtedly it is a good well, but if you had a 182
barrel on the 80-acre allowable, then the actual allowable
given to this well for April, '65, this month, is only 61
barrels, is that correct? 1It's one-half of the 80?

A No, sir, it would be 91 barrels.

6) About 91?

A Yes.
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the Humble J. E. Knight Well Number 3 which is jocated in

T e ——

Q

In your opinion, is all of the southwest northwest of
gection 23 productive of oil in the Fowler Ellenburger Pool?

A Yes, sir, it is my opinion jt is, and I pelieve that

northwest,quarter of the southeast gquarter of Section 23 proves
it. I further pelieve that if the commission ever had any
reasonable doubt as to the productivity of our 80 acre$ being
the south half of:the northwest'quarter of Section 23, that this
doubt should be eliminated. ‘
0 In ycur opinion, is Gulf's request for an go-acre
allowablc foi Lillie Number 3 in the interest of'conservation

ights?

al

and protection of correlative
A Yes, it is.

Q Do you have anything further to add in this case?

MR. KASTLER: This concludes my examination, and I

have no exhibits to offer at this time.
MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any'questions of Mr.

Hoovexr?

CROSS EXAMINATION

Q what iz the pntential on the Humble Knight 3?

A Well, it came in for 68 -- Here it is. It pumps 68
Pty 1.6y 0 b steia

parrels of Gil per daXA pased on a 24-hour test; gravity, 46;
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gas-oil ratio, 309, that was through perforatioﬁs, Ellenburger
perforation 10,236 feet to 10,242 feet. |

Q pid it make water on the IP?

A None was reportéd on the 1IP.

Q Do YOu have an estimate as to where the water-oil |
contact. is in this part of the pool, the southeast end of the
pool?

A I don't, no, sir.

MR. KASTLER: By analyzing the logs, or have you
analyzed the logs of the Humble well?

A I have not.

MR. KASTLER: Has Mr. Hutchison, to your knoWledge?

A Yes, sir, I bélieve he has.

0 By Mr. Nutter) What is the perforated interval of
your Number 3 Lillie?

!A It's e-‘fhe perforations, are 9650 to 9660, and the
open hole interval, 9710 to 9765.

MR. KASTLER: Those are beneath the surface, they are
not converted to subsea datum.

A No, they are not.

]

Q (By Mr. Nutter) You stated in April that you tested

the well and made 205 barrels of oil and five barrels of water?

A 269, 269 and a quarter barrels of oil, 5.52 barrels of

water,
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MR. NUTTER: Are there further quest
e excused.

(Witness
MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything ﬁﬁ

MR. KASTLER: No, I haven't.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish to

offer in Case 2676 (Reopened) ?

MR. DURRETT: I would like to make a
time, as Mr. Kastler may also wish to comment
suggest to the Examiner.

I believe the testimony in this case has
was not a request in Case 2676 for a full 80~
to be assigned to the subject well. In view
suggest to the Examiner that tﬁere'may very w
concerning whether or not ﬁhe ad was ér&per i
may be a defect in the ad, and 1 would sugges
this matter has been contested in the past, t
might consider continuing the case, not makin
until it has been properly readvertised; and
there are no objections, to incorporate the r
hearing today and then issue whatever order t
deem appropriate.

MR. NUTTER: In orther words, Myr. Du

was adveriissd T reronsider applicant's requ

ions of Mr. Hoover?

excused.)

rther, Mr. Kastler?

statement at this

on what I would

shown thqt there
acre proration unit
of that I would
ell be a question
n this case. There
t, particulérly singe
hat the Examiner
g a recommendation
at that time, if
ecord of the

he Examiner would

rrett, this case

est that a full ]
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~case there was no reguest for a full 80-acre proration unit;

roration unit be approved, and that thé original case
wasp't for a full 80-acre--

MR. DURRETT: Well, it's my understanding, Mr.
Examiner, maybe Mr. Hoover can clear us up, that Case 2676

which is reopened and before the Examiner at this time, in that

that that was another case with a-different number. If so, 1
would suggest that the advertis;meﬁt or legal notice may be
defective, and it should be readvertised to reopen the proper
case whe;e the rquest was made, and then at that time if there
are no objections, to‘incorporate the record to make whatever
recommgndation you would deem proper.

MR. KASTLER: Our posiﬁidn is that the advertisement
speaks plainly of awarding, or seeking a full 80-acre proration
unit, and exactly the acreaqge which is involved in it. That it
ié implicit in the order that we are seeking is the 80-acre
proration, that this, at the most, is only a highly refined
technicality, because in the original going over of 2676 we
again incorporated the record and continued the case substantial
showing our original request and our denial, and therefore, our
rehewed request to recomplete this Well Number 3 and take
whatever else we could get; but at the conclusion of that case
tné 0il Commission then expressly kept its jurisdiction open,

or maintained jurisdiction over the matter to enter such furtheq

ly
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oxders as would be meet and just.‘

MR. DURRETT: ﬁr= Kastler, in the Case Number 2676,
was the record of the case where the originél request for a full
80-acre proration unit was made, was that record incorporated
into the record in Case 2676, to your knowledge?

MR; KASTLER: Ig's my understanding, but I have the
copjlof the record here and I can look into it further.

MR. DURRETT: My thinking is, if it was, that would
grobébly cure any défect that there might be. |

MR. NUTTER: I believe that it was. Yes, on Page 12
of the transcript,»the statement by Mr. Utz: "The testimony
and Exﬁ;bih;in’Case 2556 will be made a part of the record in
this case".

MR. DURRETT: 1If that was the case where the original.
request was made, then I would feel that would cure the defect
in the advertisement.

MR. KASTLER: I think it would. Well, the advertisement
is sufficient; and the primary antagonist is Pan American, and
they have been advised by this advertisement, and seen fit not
to appear, unless they have submitted a letter or wire.

MR. DURRETT: Did you contaét'them in fact about this,
Mr. Kastler? P

MR. KASTLER: No, I did not. Did you, Mr. Hoover?

. o
-

MR. HOOVER: WO, 1 did uui.
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MR, DURRETT: I would suggest that in view’of-the fact
that it was incorporated, I don‘t feel there would be:any
defect.

MR. NUTTER: We'll take Case 2676 (Reopened) under
advisement, and take a fifteen minute recess.

* * k x k %

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )

- ) ) ss.
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )
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